January 14, 2009
Ontario Energy Board

PO Box 2319

2300 Younge Street, 27th Floor

Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4

Attention:  Board Secretary

e-mail:  Boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca
Re:  Electricity Distribution Rate Change – Hydro One

        EB-2008-0187

Dear Sirs,

We are writing in response to a notice placed in a newspaper indicating that Hydro One has applied for yet another rate increase, this time to the distribution portion of our hydro bill.  Hydro One recently applied for and was granted a rate increase and now they are asking for another increase.  
This increase is completely unreasonable and unacceptable. Hydro One is a monopoly and they are holding all of Ontario as electricity hostages. The residents of Ontario cannot absorb another Hydro increase in these uncertain economic times when manufacturing plants are closing down and many, many Ontarians are losing their jobs, and their homes and others like us are living pay cheque to pay cheque. The Prime Minister as recently as last week indicated that the economic hard times we are experiencing will last for a couple years. Now is not the time for hydro to be increasing their rates again.
It seems like the more Ontarians try to conserve energy the higher the rates go therefore nullifying all of our efforts to reduce our energy use and our energy costs.  We have replaced all our light bulbs, got a new energy star freezer, we don’t have air conditioning – yet do we see any savings?  - No – because the rates keep going up. We have electric heating in our home, we can control each room independently, during the summer (and some rooms in the winter) the thermostats are off completely and in the winter for the most part the main rooms are set at 15 – 17 degrees – do you have any idea how cold 15 – 17 degrees is?  We are on equal monthly billing of $254 per month and cannot afford to pay anymore in electricity costs. Ontario seems to be becoming a place where people have to live in dark, cold houses, if they are lucky enough to have a house at all because the cost of hydro is just too high. Are we going to continue these conditions until we see elderly people and the poor dying in their homes because they cannot afford to heat them anymore?  Are these kinds of living conditions acceptable to the members of this Energy Board?  We certainly hope not.
We respectfully request that the members of the Ontario Energy Board deny this and any further requests by Hydro One for any rate increases in the foreseeable future, until the economy turns around and the hardships many Ontarians are facing subside. We simply cannot afford any more increases in our Hydro bills. Everyone is having to cut back and we urge you to tell Hydro One to do the same.
Sincerely,

Jim and Janice Robinson

345 Crandall Road

RR# Colborne, ON  K0K 1S0

905-355-1025,  janice@eagle.ca

